
   

 

    July 2017               Newsletter  375 

 

The Watercolour Society of WA (Inc.) 

atercoloursWA 
Patron: Dr Ken Michael AC Established 1980 

Hello everyone 
 

Our Annual Awards Exhibition will be upon us very soon so you will find this year’s entry form, roster form 
and general guidelines attached. Please read them all carefully because there have been a few minor 
changes. There is also a copy of the guidelines with more information and explanations on page 3 which has 
been added to since last month—the area in blue in particular. 
 

At the last General meeting in June, we had quite a discussion about entering canvasses etc which are 
unframed. The thinking behind this is that as well as preserving traditional methods of painting and how they 
are presented, we need to keep up with modern trends—specifically where watercolour on canvas is 
concerned. Following many different  viewpoints (a synopsis of these is in the attached minutes of that 
meeting) it was suggested that we have a section for unframed canvasses, aquaboard, yupo and other 
surfaces, together with a sign introducing watercolour canvasses to the public because it was felt that many 
people are unaware that watercolour can actually be painted onto watercolour canvas. This is obviously 
quite a new area for us - but we have to explore all avenues in our quest to show that watercolour is a 
versatile, modern medium as well as a traditional one.  
 

It is essential that we maintain our standards at our Annual Awards Exhibition—that is, after all, why we have 
such a good following—so it is important that unframed canvasses are presented in a professional manner. 
At the next meeting on Tuesday, 18th July, the Committee suggests that members bring along samples of 
their completed works on canvas, yupo etc so that members can see how they are presented—we can share  
our ideas and answer any questions that  members have about varnishing, what canvas to use, to frame or 
not to frame etc. 
 

To also help answer questions, Beba Hall from Oxlades will be our Guest Hour presenter where she will 
bring along a variety of products associated with watercolour canvas. Also, running with the AAE theme—
she will demonstrate how to make the most out of the Daniel Smith and other speciality watercolour paints 
and watercolour products that can be used—particularly aimed at the “Innovative” section of the exhibition.  
 

The July meeting is also our AGM and you will find a nomination for the Committee form on page 2. Once 
again we urge you to consider joining the Committee—the present Committee cannot continue indefinitely 
and we certainly do not want to go down the path of eventually having to close 
down because no one is willing to manage the society!  If anyone would like to take 
over this Newsletter each month, that would be a great help to me and we would 
really welcome someone to be Minutes Secretary. We also have at least one empty 
chair at our Committee meetings so we need to fill that but if anyone would like to 
give it a go but maybe aren’t really sure about it, you are welcome to come along to 
any of our Committee meetings to see how things are done. We are not a secretive 
Committee—we are always open to visitors! 
 

AGM time is also payment of subs time—our bank details for transfers (preferred method) are on page 5—
don’t forget to put your name and Subs as reference eg PayneSubs.  
 

There are only a couple of places left in Keiko Tanabe’s plein air workshop at the end of August  - full details 
on page 3—don’t miss out on this opportunity to learn from this globally popular artist! 
 

Finally, we would love you to stay after the July meeting for lunch which will once again be provided by Ros 
Mansfield so it is guaranteed to be delicious! 
 

Happy painting! 
 

Sue :) 
 

“We keep moving forward, opening new doors, and doing new things, because we are curious and curiosity 
keeps leading us down new paths.”       Walt Disney. 
 

 

President’s Report 
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June Meeting 

Show and Tell 
 

The subject for Show and Tell at 
the June meeting was “Bicycles”. 
While lacking in numbers, the 
paintings bought in were certainly 
not lacking in quality. 
Many thanks to: (clockwise from 
top right) Sandy Robertson, Dave 
Conlin, Auelie Yeo and Penny 
Maddison. 
Show and Tell subject for the July 
meeting is “Night Scenes” 

The Watercolour Society of WA (Inc.)   
Management Committee Nomination Form  2017/2018 

 
Please return the following form by 17th July to: The Secretary, Marion Power 6 Kentia Loop, 
Wanneroo 6065  or email to secretarywswa@gmail.com or bring to the July meeting. 
 
 
  I,................................................. ......     being a financial member of the WSWA, would like to 
nominate myself for the following position on the Management Committee (please circle one): 
          
 President   Vice President   Secretary   Minutes Secretary 
  
 Treasurer   Newsletter Editor  Committee Member 
 
I confirm that I am not or have not: 

• an undischarged bankrupt or my affairs are being managed under insolvency laws; 

• been convicted of an offence in connection with the promotion, formation or management of a body 
corporate; 

• been convicted of an offence involving fraud or dishonesty punishable on conviction by three 
months or more imprisonment; and/or  

• been convicted of an offence under Division 3 (the duties of officers provisions) or section 127 (the 
duty with respect to incurring of debt) of the Act. 

 
 
____________________________________   
Signature 
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General Rules and Guidelines 
The painting rules for the exhibition are exactly the same as stated in the Constitution: 
 

3.1   A painting is deemed to be a watercolour when water is the vehicle for mixing and applying 
colour pigments. 
3.2   Any water based medium may be used in the recognized watercolour techniques with the 
exception of water soluble acrylics, oils and pastels.” 
 

Watercolour canvasses, aquaboard etc which have been varnished are acceptable. This year, they may 
be unframed as long as the overall presentation is of a professional standard. Pen and ink (as long as 
the ink is water-based), gouache and products marked “watercolour….” are acceptable.  However, 
watercolour should be the hero of your workéé... 
 

All entries must be members’ own work, unassisted by a tutor and not contravening any copyright law, 
recently completed and not previously exhibited in WA. Frames must be of professional standard 
and all metal hanging devices taped over to prevent damage to other paintings. 1 full sheet only 
per member which may not measure more than 1.2mtrs either way including frame. All other paintings 
may not measure more than 90cms either way including frame. 
 

Definitions 
 

Still Life Category 
A still life is a work of art depicting inanimate subject matter, typically commonplace objects which may 
be either natural (food, flowers, plants, rocks, shells etc) or man-made (drinking glasses, books, vases, 
jewellery, etc, etc). The subject matter of a still life painting is anything that does not move or is dead.  
 

Innovative Category 
An “Innovative Painting” is one which involves the innovative use of the watercolour medium which may 
be applied to any surface and providing it complies with the definition of a watercolour painting as given 
in the Constitution. Entries into this category are required to include a synopsis of approximately 50 
words - why your painting is “innovative”. 
 

Special Category—”Figure, Face and Form” 
Members are reminded that if you paint a portrait etc of someone well known, you need to get their 
permission. Even if it is a friend, it is wise to get their permission. If you are tempted to paint a ’celebrity” 
from a newspaper or other publication, be aware that celebrities often own the copyright of their image 
and certainly press photographers own the copyright of their photos. You need to contact the celebrity 
or photographer to get written permission to use these photographs. This advice is for your own 
protection and to maintain the standards of our professional and reputable society. 
 

General Category 
Anything that doesn’t fit into the above categories! 
 

Signatures on paintings 
Judging is undertaken anonymously ie all signatures are covered up. Last year we recommended that 
everyone make their own “labels” to cover up their signature in the same colours as your painting. This 
proved to be very successful so we strongly suggest that you do the same again this year. Please 
consider what you stick it onto the glass with so that it doesn’t leave a mark and is easily removed ie blu
-tac or similar. (Sticky tape tends to leave a mark which requires a solvent to remove.) 
 

Frames 
Should be of professional standard—paintings in obviously sub-standard frames may not be hung. We 
also suggest that you or your framer use foamcore as a backing board—Masonite, plywood, mdf etc are 
not usually acid free and they make the paintings unnecessarily heavy for our hangers to handle easily.  
 
If you have an questions or queries, please contact Sue Payne at  payne.susan@gmail.com or Marion 
Power at secretarywswa@gmail.com 

atercoloursWA 
The Watercolour Society of WA (Inc) 

Annual Awards Exhibition 2017 
Open Friday, October 13 through to Sunday  October 15 
Opening night: Thursday October 12. 

http://en.wiktionary.org/wiki/still_life
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Work_of_art
http://en.wiktionary.org/wiki/inanimate
http://www.tate.org.uk/collections/glossary/definition.jsp?entryId=435
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Keiko Tanabe Workshops  https://ktanabefineart.com 
We are really pleased to announce that we will be having 2 x 2 day workshops with 
Keiko Tanabe at the end of August. Several of our members met Keiko in Milan when 
she was the guest artist at the International “Images of Water” exhibition held by the 
Italian Watercolour Society where 5 of our members had paintings exhibited. Since 
then she has become in great demand world-wide so we are extremely fortunate that 
she has made time to come to Perth during her visit to Australia. 
 

Workshop 1  Thursday  31st August and Friday 1st September—Plein air workshop in and   
   around the Fremantle area. 2 day workshop, $100 per day. 
Workshop 2 Saturday 2nd and Sunday 3rd September—Indoor workshop at the Italian Club,   
   Fremantle. 2 day workshop, $100 per day. 
 

Please contact our Secretary, Marion Power at secretarywswa@gmail.com to book your place. 
Payment will need to be made to secure your place using the following methods: 
 

• Bank Transfer (preferred method) Please use your surname and KTW as reference so that we know 
that it is you who has made the payment ie KTWSmith 

  Commonwealth Bank:     BSB: 066-192     Account No: 10254673 
• By post  to The Treasurer, Derek Newton, 11 Huntsville Court, Wanneroo 6065   
  Cheques should be made out  to “The Watercolour Society of WA” .  

• Or you can phone Derek Newton on 9405 2824 to make your 
 payment using a Mastercard or Visa credit card. 

 

News of Members 

Six Watecolour Society members—Lorraine Gardner, Marion Power, June Sullivan, Barbara O’Brien, Rosalie 
Tolchard and Susan Payne will be exhibiting with the Ocean View Art Group  on 22/23 July—details below. 

COLOUR INSPIRATIONS  
Saturday 22nd & Sunday 23rd July   

An Exhibition and Sale of Artworks by the  

Ocean View Art Group 
At Sorrento Surf LifeSaving Club,  

West Coast Drive, Sorrento  
 

Open from 8.00amñ5pm    
Free entry     ʃ     Raffle 

 

Info: payne.susan@gmail.com   

 9405 8564 
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Contacts 

 

Next Meeting 

DATE :   Tuesday, 18th July   Rotary Hall, Sandgate St, South Perth 
TIME :  9.30 am      Exchange of books, DVDs, videos from the library 
                10.00 am      AGM commences. 
  10.30      July meeting commences 
  11.00-11.15      Show and Tell “Night Scenes” 
  11.15      Morning Tea 
  11.30—12.30    Guest Hour :Beba Hall from Oxlades 
  12.30      Lunch 
   NB All times are approximate    

August Meeting:     Tuesday, 15th August 
Show and Tell Subject:    Junky Corners 
Guest Hour:      Sandy Schroder from The Art Scene 

 NAME EMAIL PHONE  

President Susan Payne payne.susan@gmail.com 9405 8564 0402 521 144 

Vice President 
 

Penny Maddison pmaddison@iinet.net.au 9293 0882  

Secretary Marion Power secretarywswa@gmail.com  0439 963 991 

Postal Address  6 Kentia Loop Wanneroo  WA 6065   

Treasurer Derek Newton newt.paint@gmail.com 9405 2824  0477 026 403 

  11 Huntsville Court, Wanneroo  WA 6065  

Newsletter Editor Susan Payne payne.susan@gmail.com 9405 8564 0402 521 144 

Website Manager Sue Moss susanjmoss@bigpond.com 9371 8825 0409 086 694 

Website  www.watercolourswa.org.au   

     

Bank details BSB: 066-192 A/C No:  10254673   

Watercolour Society of WA business cards 
 

We have had a number of business cards printed (shown left) as a 
result of many enquiries for our website address etc to our members 
who go to SCGH and other functions. As you can see they have our 
name, logo, website address and the secretary’s address on them 
with space in the middle and on the back for you to write your name, 
email etc as required. If you would like a few, please contact Sue 
Payne or Marion Power—contact details below. 

 

News of Members 

 
Receiving feedback about our own members’ workshops and demonstrations is always welcome. 
Janine Cairnes recently attended Jude Scott’s workshop at Willespie Wines and says: 
 

“I very much enjoyed joining Jude Scott’s recent plein air workshop at Willespie Wines in Margaret 
River. She was very giving of her talents and everyone came away finding it wasn’t long enough! 
Willespie Winery put on morning and afternoon tea as well as a magnificent lunch, with wine, followed 
by wine-tasting at the end of the day. The winery would like to make space available  for further 
workshops and it is highly likely Jude will conduct more of them.” 
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THANK YOU !! 
 

The Watercolour Society of WA wishes to sincerely thank the following for 
their generosity as sponsors of this Society.  

White Room  
Framing Studios  
Shop 10a,  
Central Court Shopping Centre  
Kalamunda 6076                               
Ph: 08 9293 1011  
sales@whiteroomframingstudios.com.au 

 

H. U. KENDALL  
            ART SUPPLIES  

 

372 Newcastle St, Perth W.A 6000 
PH: (08) 9328 4833 FAX: (08) 9227 8235 
Email: camryn@iinet.net.au 


